
Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of November 2015 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. New Savers account opened with £2,000 

2. Waste bin prices for additional bins for Shingle Street forwarded to BJ 

3. Letters written by RT and Sandra Carter to Scottish Power were forwarded 

4. Clerk attended courses on Charity Law, Budgeting  and Finance and World of Planning event 

5. Meeting set up with Hilary Hanslip regarding PLB 

6. Change of address on land registry doc in progress 

Correspondence received: 

1. Support for a community concert expressed by Alderton, Sutton and Hollesley PCs 

2. Neil Lister of SC&H reported he had replaced the existing rails to the steps at East Lane Car Park and 

added an additional set on the opposite side with the help of a BT working party 

3. Requests received for donations from East Anglian Air Ambulance and Headway 

4. Alde/Ore Estuary Plan consultation. Comments can be posted online at www.aoep.co.uk and there 

are drop ins at Aldeburgh, Snape Maltings and Orford 

5. New LAIS Information on Cities and Local Government Devolution Bill. A Devolved Suffolk can be 

read on http://tinyurl.com/q9rple  

6. Letter from Suffolk Constabulary about police attendance at PC meetings. A WSNT member will 

only attend if essential. Crime statistics will be published on their website  

7. Scott Cullum has returned to Woodbridge SNT. Latest priority is Rural Crime. Clerk has the minutes 
of October’s meeting. The date of the next meeting will be Wednesday 13th January 2016, 7pm at a 
venue to be confirmed.  

8. Karen Clabburn answered a query about the continuation of the local mobile police visits to the 
effect that “nothing will change unless we are told to stop doing it due to the cuts”. 

9. Invitation from Suffolk Constabulary to an information evening on Thursday 10
th

 December 2015 at 

7pm, at the Visitors Centre conference room , Landmark House Ipswich 

10. Stepping Out in Suffolk: Health Walks received as pdf. Hard copy put up in village hall. More info on 

www.livewellsuffolk.org.uk  

11. Lady Euston sent SALC info about the Queen’s 90
th

 birthday celebrations over the weekend of 11 

and 12 June. Parish councils are encouraged to hold street parties on the same days. 

12. Terri Caylor sent invites to The World of Planning events (Clerk) 

13. Invites to Gritting Workshops at Stratford St Andrew on Nov 23
rd

 received (RT,LM) 

14. Paula Booth (AONB) Officer asked for the council’s support in proposed removal of overhead 
electricity wires and replacement with underground cable 

15. Draft Preferred Options for Site Allocations received for consultation by 30
th

 November 
16. Invitation to Scheme of Delegation meeting received (BJ). Details now published. 

17. Suffolk Community Foundation: Its campaign raised £85,000 last year helping 400 vulnerable older 

households across Suffolk stay warm. Anyone over the age of 62 receiving a Winter Fuel Payment 

that they don’t need this winter are asked to donate it. 

18. The revised criteria for non-designated heritage assets have been adopted by the Council and are 

now published on SCDC’s website  

19. Jane Osmanski has let the council know that she is resigning from the Multi Sports Club 

20. Extension of TPO received protecting trees around School Meadow and The Street 
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